
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 10th February, 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

The end of a half term is a great point to reflect on all the great things 
achieved in school so far this term.  Our staff have worked incredibly hard 
to bring about some rich and memorable learning experiences for the 
children, both inside and outside the classroom. This week alone our 
children have enjoyed reading cafes in 2AP, a Viking day in Year 5, a whole 
week of food-related fun with the Trust Food Festival, and a whole school 
disco which was hugely successful.  I’m sure you will join me in saying a 
huge thank you to our staff who helped to support with these events.  

This newsletter shows some of the highlights from the week, with more information to follow on the 
Viking Day and the total amounts raised through the school disco.  We will be seeking views from our 
children and staff as to how we might use the money raised.  

After half term we will be sharing with you details of our upcoming Parents’ Evenings, including the live 
links for bookings.  We very much look forward to welcoming you into school for this event. 

 
Wishing you all a lovely half term, 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lates 
 

 

Calendar: 
February: 

13th – 17th February – HALF TERM 
Monday 20th February – Return to school 
Tuesday 21st February – Year 6 SATs meeting in the hall, 2.45-3.15 
Thursday 23rd February – 2SA Reading Café, 8.45-9.30 
Thursday 23rd February – Year 6 SATs meeting in the hall, 5.00-5.30 
 
March: 
Thursday 2nd March – 1ED Reading Café – details to follow 
Tuesday 7th March – Parents’ Evening (early) -details to follow 
Thursday 9th March – 1ES Reading Café – details to follow 
Monday 13th March – Parents’ Evening (late) – details to follow 



 

We are noticing that a large number of children 
are arriving late regularly. We would like to 
remind you that the school day starts at 8.35am, 
with school gates opening at 8.32am. 
 
If your child arrives after 8.45am they are marked 
as Late in the register. If your child comes into 
school after 9.05am the registers are closed, and 
it counts as 1 session of unauthorised absence   

 
We do appreciate that slow traffic and other factors can 
contribute to children occasionally being late for school 
but please be aware it can be distressing and disruptive 
for children when they do arrive late on a regular basis. 
It may also impact on their first lesson, disrupting the 
entire class and teacher. 

 

Be an Attendance H.E.R.O  

       Here  

  Everyday    

      Ready 

 On time 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year Four 
This week in Year Four, the children have been working hard in all of their learning. 

Please see below for some photos of their fantastic work 😊  

 
In Writing lessons, the children have been writing stories from other cultures and 

have based their stories on Greece. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Geography, the children have enjoyed learning about rivers. They have learned 
that rivers have an upper course, middle course, and lower course. Here are some 

examples of their fabulous work! 
 
  
  
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Design and Technology, the children have been learning about mechanisms. 
They have explored different styles of hinges which they thoroughly enjoyed! 

  
 

  
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done Year 4! 
Miss Mason and Mrs Griffiths 

 
 
 
 
 



 

DT Food Festival 
 

This week Years 1-6 enjoyed some fantastic cooking and food-tasting opportunities with the Trust Food 
Festival.  Over the course of the week, the children enjoyed a wide-range of live cooking events, recorded 

cook-alongs and question and answer sessions with professionals.  Recipes included: 
Fattoush 

Roast peppers and pomegranate 
Shakshuka 
Tabbouleh 

Squash and whipped feta 
This was a great event and offered the children some wonderful experiences in terms of developing their 

chopping and cooking skills, and also tasting some new dishes! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Click here: 10 Minute Digital Training link 

 
 

Pancake Day 
On Tuesday 21st February we are going to be serving pancakes for dessert at 
lunchtime.  This is a slight change to the usual menu that day. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/?utm_source=NSPCC&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=BR7607*&utm_content=ListenUpSpeakUp+Organic_Social+Nov22&ac=


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Geography 

 

Similar to history, geography is a huge priority across Place Farm. Children have three lessons every 

third weeks on a rolling rotation alongside history and computing. Children start geography in EYFS 

where they look at mapping the local environment in school all the way through to year 6, where they 

will learn about different communities around the world and study maps, leading to the children 

navigating using six figure grid references. 

 

Across the school, each year group will have a different geography topic each term. For example, Year 

3 are currently learning about the UK including the different nations, cities and industries that make up 

the United Kingdom. Year 6 have just started their new geography unit, looking at volcanoes and 

earthquakes; this is particularly relevant with what is going on in the news at the moment. Please see 

below some example books from geography across the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 



 

School Council: 
This term the School Council have been working on three key themes: 

• Naming the attendance bears 

• Choosing a charity to fundraise for 

• Putting together a questionnaire about school dinners 

When choosing the names for the attendance bears, the School Council spoke with their classes 
and came up with three names. They wanted alliteration so they chose names that started with the 
same letter as the animal e.g., Sebby Sloth. Next, they spoke with their classes about charities that 

were close to their hearts. Miss Jenkins then hosted an assembly and the whole school voted on 
raising money for Make a Wish. The School Council met this week to discuss ideas for how to 
fundraise. One they came up with is dressing up as your dream as Make a Wish like to make 

wishes come true for poorly children. Lastly, they came up with some questions to ask their peers 
based around the school dinners provided. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

  

  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 2023 

  
Dear Parent/Carer 
  
Suffolk County Council is pleased to confirm a further discretionary grant is available to support 
low-income families over the February half term. The grant will be ordered by your child(ren)’s 
school and will be issued as a £15 Edenred supermarket voucher for each eligible child. The grant 
is to help families with their essential living costs during the school holiday. 
  



 

Please note that this grant will be issued to you via the email address that the school holds for you 
so please ensure that this address is up to date. 
  
The voucher must be spent before the expiry date as failure to redeem by that date will 
mean you cannot be reissued, and you will lose the grant. 
  
We hope that this discretionary grant goes some way to help in supporting your family during the 
school holiday, whether buying food or freeing up some income to go towards energy and water 
bills or other essential living costs. 
  
If you are financial struggling and require additional support, further information can be found 
at: www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/healthier/cost-of-living-support/. 
  
  
Yours faithfully 
  
Suffolk County Council 
 

 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/healthier/cost-of-living-support/

